
Spring Term Newsletter 
 

I hope the children enjoyed being  back at school after the Christmas break and are looking 

forward to a fantastic 2023. 

To begin the year, children took part in a range of activities linked to 

mental health and wellbeing. Through Collective Worship, stories, 

drama, dance and art we used the theme of ‘Let’s Connect’ to explore 

how having healthy connections – to family, friends and others – can 

support our mental health and our sense of wellbeing.  

We will build on this work during Children’s Mental Health Week at the beginning of February - more details to   

follow. 

New Curriculum Overviews for the Spring Term will be sent home with your children this week, alongside the 

Spring Term Home Learning Grid. Knowledge Organisers for History/Geography for each Class will also be added to 

the Class Pages of the school website so please do give these a visit. 

Key Dates for Spring Term 



Key Dates for Spring Term (continued) 

PE and Sporting trips for each class/ groups of children will be communicated separately by letter per event. 

Car Parking 

A polite reminder that when using the school car park that you should only park in the designated bays. Please do 

not park on the grass verges or pavements. Not only is this unsafe for children and pedestrians, this also makes it 

difficult for drivers to navigate the road around the car park safely. The grass verges  also become damaged from 

cars parking and having to mount up onto the grass.  Your co-operation is much appreciated. 

PE Timetable 

Class PE Days 

Class One Tuesday, Thursday 

Class Two Thursday, Friday 

Class Three Tuesday, Friday (swimming) 

Class Four Monday, Wednesday 



Following the Christmas break, the UK Health Security Agency  has issued a reminder that winter illnesses continue 

to circulate at high levels. They advise that following simple steps can help protect children, minimise the spread of 

illness in education and childcare settings and protect wider communities. 

Flu and coronavirus (COVID-19) are currently circulating at high levels and are likely to continue to increase in 

coming weeks. High numbers of scarlet fever, which is caused by group A streptococcus, also continue to be 

reported. 

It’s important to minimise the spread of infection in schools settings as much as possible. If 

your child is unwell and has a fever, they should stay home from school until they feel 

better and the fever has resolved.  

Helping children to learn about the importance of good hand hygiene is also key, so 

practice regular handwashing at home with soap and warm water. Catching coughs and 

sneezes in tissues then binning them is another simple way to help stop illness from spreading. 

Adults should also try to stay home when unwell and if you do have to go out, wear a face covering. When unwell 

don’t visit healthcare settings or visit vulnerable people unless urgent. 

Remember that flu vaccination is still available for all eligible groups and is the best protection against the virus. 

The NHS reports good uptake in older age groups but vaccination among young children remains low. Flu can be 

very unpleasant and in some cases can lead to more serious illness. Getting your child vaccinated protects them 

and others they come into contact with, and it’s still not too late. 

You can get more information getting your child vaccinated against flu on NHS.UK. 

In relation to sickness and diarrhoea, children can return to school 48 hours after the last instance of illness. 

We have sent home annual data 

collection sheets. Please check for 

accuracy and amend any changes. 

Please also inform us of any medical 

updates on the form provided.  

Please return to school by 20th 

January.  

If you ever have any concerns about a child’s safety, please contact 

the following members of staff: 

As always, if you have any queries or questions, please do get in touch and I will be happy to help. 

Here’s to a fantastic 2023! 

 

Thank You, 

 

 

Mrs Kaye Boyce 

Vice Principal 

School Contact Details 

Email: office@highconiscliffe.org.uk 

Phone: 01325 374412 

Website: www.highconiscliffe.org.uk 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/

highconiscliffeschool 


